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Hello Everyone.  

 Welcome back to the Broadwater Community Connections Newsletter. I started this project with BCDC to 

coordinate all the non-profits in Broadwater  County to assist in their fund raising and project coordination endeavors. 

Iõm hoping this newsletter will be a catalyst for any non-profit, board, or community minded citizen to ask for or offer 

assistance, expertise or funds to benefit other organizations and share their ideas or needs. We all have the same drive and 

hope that we can make a difference for Broadwater County and, over the years, the little things we have done have made 

a huge impact for thousands of citizens. But there is so much more we can do. I have added some motivational quotes 

that I t fit the focus of this newsletter. Please share your comments about how this newsletter can grow to meet  these 

efforts. BCDCõs email is bcdc@mt.net. My personal email is hahnsupply@mt.net. 

 I would really like to get this newsletter out to more people. Please share this with as many 

people as you can. If anyone isnõt getting this but would like to be included, please send a 

request to either of my emails. 

The next quarterly publication will be in April with special editions and notifications posted if necessary. Iõm open to new 

ideas or if you would like to help with its production and publication, feel free to contact me. 

John HahnñBCDC co-chairman and treasurer 

P.S. If I made any errors, in any of the articles, names and emails or formatting, I apologize in advance.  Community 

organizations submitted and edited their individual submissions. I reserve the right to edit grammatical errors but will 

strive to preserve pertinent content. 
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Deep Creek Cemetery 
 
Recently the entrance to Deep 
Creek Cemetery received a face 
lift. The original sign created 
many years ago by Ray Gill was 
showing its age. The sign was 
refinished and attached to a new 
crossbar and supporting poles to 
enhance the entry into the ceme-
tery. 
 

The cemetery board is striving to keep the cemetery as beautiful as possible 
with a limited budget. Please help us in our endeavor by picking up your 
dogs dodo, removing dilapidated flowers, eliminate using glass vases/jars/
bottles (as per DCCA policy) and consider donating to the cemetery as it 
receives no tax dollars from the county. Donation receipts are available 
upon request. Therefore, as we approach the Memorial Day holiday, please 
help us keep the cemetery beautiful so everyone can enjoy it. And don't 
forget to check out the cemetery's website at: deepcreekcemetery.com 
Submitted by Craig Vietz 

 
Broadwater County Fair Update 

Although, it may seem like itõs a long way away, it will be August before we 

know it! The Broadwater County Fair and Rodeo will be celebrating our 

ôCowboy Boots & County Rootsõ in 2024. Fair dates are Wednesday July 31

-Sunday August 4th.  

We plan on having another jewelry workshop hosted by J Rock Jewelry, a 

paint party hosted by Julie M. Farris, music by Travis Ragen, and back by 

popular demand, our second annual Pie Eating Contest! More information 

on the Fair Week schedule will be available in our Open Class Fair books, 

which will be coming out the first week of May. Open Class exhibit entries 

have a registration deadline of July 9th. Books will be available online and at 

local businesses. More information on locations will be available soon.  

The Broadwater County Fair Board will be offering a FREE concert on 

Thursday August 1st. This year, the concert will be in the vendor area of the 

grounds, so bring a chair or blanket to sit on and enjoy the music. The 

concert entertainment will be announced soon! Make sure to follow our 

Townsend Fairgrounds Facebook page or check out our Townsend Fair-

grounds website to stay up to date with all fair and rodeo announcements! 

We are yet again looking for local business sponsors to help offset the costs 

of entertainment provided during the fair. We want to keep our ôUnder the 

Tentõ entertainment free for all to enjoy. This also includes the STEAM 

activities, bounce houses, stick horse rodeo and other kid-friendly fun! We 

are also on the lookout for some great Commercial Vendors. Please contact 

the Fair office at fair@co.broadwater.mt.us or at (406) 266-9242 for a ven-

dor or sponsor letter.  

Jessica Erickson  - Broadwater County Fair Manager 

Soil Amendment Class 
Sponsored by Townsend Hardware 

April 17, 2024  6:30 pm in the Library Classroom 
201 N Spruce Street 

 

Free to the Public! This class discusses how a variety of  soil amendments 

affect local soil. If  you have specific questions you would like addressed 

during the class, please forward them to Monica Howick at mon-

ica@howick.org. 

Developing Financially Attainable Housing  
in Broadwater County 

April 23, 2024 
6:00pm - 8:00pm 

Broadwater School District Community Room 
 

The housing committee group of  the Broadwater Community Review 

invites local governments; financial, construction, real estate, and housing 

assistance leaders; and members of  the public to join us for a discussion of, 

and public input concerning, the group's efforts to develop a plan to meet 

the needs of  Broadwater County residents who work and live in the area 

but cannot afford housing. Skyrocketing housing prices have created a 

substantial difference between our area's average family house buying pow-

er ($8.90/hour) and the cost of  housing ($16.87/hour). This event will 

discuss how our community benefits from acting to provide attainable 

housing for the many employees we depend on without harming our com-

munity's rich heritage. Community input regarding attainable housing is 

sought and encouraged concerning the nature of  this housing and where it 

could be located. A light meal is planned and we ask all interested people to 

please RSVP to BroadwaterAffordableHousingGroup@EmailDodo.com. 

Any questions about the event may be sent to the same email address or 

call JB Howick at (801) 690-5462. 

Farmerõs Market 

Greetings from the Townsend Farmers Market. I would like to introduce 

myself  as the new Market Manager. My name is Sheree Beauchamp from 

Hardway Farm and Smokehouse. I have been a vendor for the past 4 years 

with Hardway Farm and last year with Hardway Smokehouse. My husband 

Sam and I look forward to continuing the Townsend Farmers Market tradi-

tion in Townsend. The last thirteen years that Don and Chris ran the mar-

ket was a blessing to the folks of  Townsend and they will continue to come 

to the market with fresh produce, meat and eggs. This year we will be learn-

ing all the tricks of  the trade to bring you the same quality as our predeces-

sors Don and Chris Hettinger.    

Our first Market day will be on Thursday, May 23, 2024 from 3pm to 6pm. 

Although we may have limited veggies we will have other items such as 

Connieõs Creations, FFA (plants, woodworking, eggs) Jams/Jellies, home-

made pies and deserts, baked bread, textiles, Hardway Smokehouse and so 

much more. Please stop by and visit the market and check out what our 

vendors have been working on through the winter.  

If  you are interested in becoming a Market Vendor please reach out to me 

by either phone or email below and I can answer any questions you may 

have and get you set up and ready to go. Looking froward to seeing old 

friends and meeting new ones as well.   

Sheree 406-465-4977 or email: hardwayfarm@outlook.com 

о 

https://www.facebook.com/townsendrodeoandfair
https://www.townsendfairgrounds.com/
https://www.townsendfairgrounds.com/
mailto:fair@co.broadwater.mt.us
mailto:monica@howick.org
mailto:monica@howick.org
mailto:BroadwaterAffordableHousingGroup@EmailDodo.com
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Townsend Tree Board News for Spring 
 
The Townsend Tree Board is in the process of hiring Teri Blahnik, the 
Watering Queen, to water City trees again this year and she will be starting 
as soon as possible (See separate article on Water Trees Now!).   
 
The Tree Board will be receiving its shipment of about 200 trees within the 
next three weeks.  Townsend Hardware and Town and Ranch True Value 
will also be receiving their shipments soon.  So, get ready for planting sea-
son!  
 
Linda Southall is actively preparing for the Tree Boardõs annual Arbor 
Day/Weekend celebration which will be held May 2-5.  The Tree Board is 
meeting on April 18th from 12-1pm at City Hall to continue planning Ar-
bor Day/Weekend activities.   Please come if you are interested.  This year 
the Tree Board is receiving a Graymont Western US Carbon Reduction 
Fund Grant to help us purchase trees and Graymont employees and 
Broadwater County 4H students funded by Graymont will be helping us 
plant city trees. 
 
Patrick Plantenberg, Tree Board Chair will also be working with Jemma 
Lougheryõs Broadwater County High School Horticulture class students in 
April and May teaching them some basics of tree pruning, tree planting, 
landscaping, etc. in case any of the students may be interested in working at 
garden centers, nurseries, or starting their own landscaping or arborist 
business.  
 
Please contact Patrick Plantenberg, Townsend Tree Board Chair at 406-
431-4615 if you have any questions. 
 
 

 
Tree Board Needs Used Fence Posts 

The Townsend Tree Board will be receiving its 2024 shipment of trees in 
April. For each tree planted they use 3 5-6.5-foot tall steel fence posts to 
stake the newly planted trees.  They will be receiving about 200 trees and 
will need up to 500 fence posts. New fenceposts are running about $10 
each.  If any of you Broadwater County ranchers have used fence posts 
that you think you will not need in the future the Tree Board could sure 
use them and would consider some payment for purchasing them.   
 
Please contact Patrick Plantenberg, Tree Board Chair at 406-431-4615.  
Thank you for considering. 
 

Water Trees Now! 
The Townsend Tree Board is asking you to please water your trees.  The 
soil is extremely dry.  The good moisture we received last fall is gone.  

Spring drought for trees is much worse than late 
summer and fall drought.  The trees are actively 
taking up large quantities of moisture preparing 
for bud break and leaf emergence.  The Townsend 
Tree Board has observed the birch and maple 
trees it pruned this winter are bleeding profusely 
now.  So even though it is too early to turn on the 
sprinkler system, drag out that hose and water 
your trees, especially any young trees, to the drip 
line.   
 
 

 
The Tree Board is in the process of hiring Teri Blahnik, the Watering 
Queen, to water City trees again this year and she will be starting as soon as 
possible.   
 
Please contact Patrick Plantenberg, Tree Board Chair at 406-431-4615 if 
you have any questions. 
 

The Crucial Role of Senior Medicare Patrols:  

Volunteers Needed 

Millions of Americans rely on Medicare for their healthcare needs, especial-

ly seniors. Unfortunately, these individuals can be vulnerable to fraud, 

errors, and abuse within the system. This is where Senior Medicare Patrols 

(SMPs) step in, serving as guardians against these threats and empowering 

beneficiaries to protect themselves. 

SMPs raise awareness about healthcare fraud, waste, and abuse through 

outreach programs, workshops, and individual consultations. They equip 

seniors and their caregivers with the knowledge to identify suspicious activ-

ity and protect themselves. 

Rockyõs Agency on Aging is looking for Senior Medicare Patrol volunteers! 

To volunteer, you must be a regular member of a senior center in Lewis & 

Clark, Broadwater, or Jefferson Counties. If you are interested, please reach 

out to Dana at (406) 603-4157 for more information. 

Submitted by Dana Reavis 

Missouri Valley Marketing 

It has actually been a very busy winter for MVM!   

At the beginning of March MVM held a òDinner and Murderó event at 

The Lodge. Over 30 people attended the role-playing event. Everyone had 

a terrific time!  Big Sky Autism Project was a sponsor of the event. 

We have begun planning for the 8th Annual County-Wide Yard Sale which 

will be held on Saturday July 20,2024.  If you are planning to have a yard 

sale/garage sale for a fund raiser rummage sale, please consider joining us 

on July 20. We do all the advertising locally and regionally; YOU keep all 

the profits. 

Missouri Valley Marketing also represents Broadwater County on the re-

gional tourism organization ð Southwest Montana.  Southwest Montana is 

a state designated Destination Management Organization (DMO) com-

prised of 9 counties: Broadwater, Lewis & Clark, Madison, Jefferson, Bea-

verhead, Silver Bow, Deer Lodge, Powell and Granite counties. 

The MT Department of Tourism is offering grants this year that are up to 

$2.75 million dollars (over a 5-year period) for major projects that will 

promote/enhance tourism. This grant is for rural communities; so larger 

cities like Helena and Butte are not eligible. 

MVM is forming a steering committee of local and regional organizations 

to apply for the grant:  MVM, BCDC, The Helena Chamber of Commerce, 

Visit Helena, MBAC and Broadwater County as well as Southwest Mon-

tana have all agreed to be on the committee.  We are hoping to have repre-

sentatives from Townsend Rotary, Townsend Lions and the Townsend 

Area Chamber of Commerce, as well as business owners and community 

leaders. 

Submitted by Vic Sample 

ɢIt only takes one person to mobilize a community and inspire 
change. Even if you don't feel like you have it in you, it's in you. 
You have to believe in yourself. People will see your vision and 
passion and follow you.ɣ ɝ Teyonah Parris 
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